CAPE COD SENIOR SOFTBALL LEAGUE
Minutes of the June 12, 2012 Board Meeting

Harwich Community Center

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Rocco Annesi, Hank Bowen, Jack Carey, Dick Connolly,  Wayne Draeger, Frank Hallice, Dave Noonan, Dennis Redding and Commissioner Charles Salerno

BOARD MEMBER ABSENT: Bill Prodgers

Commissioner Salerno called the meeting to order at 10:02 AM

Public Forum – none

Approval of the minutes of the May 23, 2012 Meeting:  
Motion to accept by Annesi

Seconded and approved

Treasurer’s Report – Jack Carey

Jack Carey reviewed cash receipts, disbursements, and balances

Motion by Connolly:

Move to accept Treasurer’s report

Seconded and passed

Committee Reports:

a) Blue Ribbon Committee – Salerno

Committee met twice – recommendations (to date)

1.  Registration form revision 

2.  Survey the players “what does the membership want to do” regarding league’s future
Old Business:
a) Town of Harwich Recreation Committee Meeting: we continue to play in Harwich, about 16 – 18 games at @$20 each.  Practice at Corporation Beach

b) Special Olympics – Brain Hasting

No report

c)  Picnic – Annesi

There will be a meeting at Flax Pond with those who are volunteering to help
d) Banquet – Annesi

No report

e) Veteran’s Placement and Final Rosters – Salerno

August 1, 2012 Final Rosters deadline

-2-

Wayne Draeger stated: Of the 5 players who were not placed on a team in Div.2: 1 went to Div 3; 1 is a pool player; 1 chose not to play and 2 are replacing injured players at this time.  Ultimately the 2 will be assigned permanently.  PEAC is responsible.
f)  Insurance Forms:

Turn forms into Commissioner Salerno

New Business:

     a) Trailer - Salerno  
      Does the Board see a need for a transport trailer for our mowers?
 

      No motion made

     b) Courtesy Runner for Division 4 – Redding

     “Courtesy runner placement” graphic in the Rules book is incorrect.

     Courtesy runner may run twice a game and once per inning.


Legal bats have to be stamped ASA 2000 or ASA 2004
c) Make-up game format – All

Table until next meeting

d) P.E.A.C. – Salerno

Can the Commissioner assign more people to the PEAC?  Yes

e) Falmouth Games and Tournament (tentative)

Div.1 Travel Team – 7/7 @ Falmouth 10:00 AM

Flax Pond 7/28 (our Picnic) 

August 18th don’t know where yet

Sept. 22nd Falmouth Tournament – they want us to enter a team

f) Yarmouth Public Hearing:
Yarmouth wants to develop more at Flax Pond (including a new softball field)

They are applying for state funds.  They would appreciate letters of support (to send to the state).  They have done so much for our league, let us support them.

Commissioner will send a generic letter out to the division presidents, they in turn can send to managers and managers can send to players to print out, sign, and mail.

g) Drager – refund Robert Yap’s registration fee
h) Bowen – Jim Rappolt would like Friday’s game moved off of Flax Pond

Motion by Bowen to move the game

Motion failed; 3 for and 5 against Game stays where it is

Round Table:

Hallice – could Homer park infield be watered down before game? Also, I would like to see 1person from each team in Div. 2 on the PEAC

Annesi – New shed needs shelves.  Salerno will call Hal Martel

Next Meeting:  July 2, 2012 at 12 Noon

Adjournment: 12:02 PM 

Minutes submitted by Judy Kennedy, Recording Secretary

